
 

 

Australian Noise Exposure Forecast (ANEF) Maps 

Aircraft Noise and ANEF Maps 

Defence has an honest approach about aircraft noise. Although aircraft noise will never by 
eliminated, Air Force is doing everything it can to reduce noise impacts, whilst balancing 
operational and training requirements. 
 
The publication of Australian Noise Exposure Forecast (ANEF) maps are one way that Defence 
advises of future plans. ANEF maps provide a forecast of aircraft noise for a future year – at RAAF 
Base Williamtown the current ANEF provides a forecast for the year 2025. The ANEF maps use an 
index for predicting cumulative community exposure to aircraft noise. 
 
ANEF maps should be used by local councils when considering development applications. 
Councils should apply Australian Standard 2021-2000 Building Site Acceptability based on ANEF 
zones to determine whether a location will be affected by aircraft noise. 

RAAF Base Williamtown 

RAAF Base Williamtown is a strategic national asset, providing vital training for the next generation 
of air combat aircraft. In the future, RAAF Base Williamtown will be home to the first squadron of 
F-35A (Joint Strike Fighter) aircraft. 
 
Development around RAAF Base Williamtown exposes new people to aircraft noise and limits Air 
Force’s ability to reduce aircraft noise for existing properties.  

Noise Reduction 

Air Force has implemented a ‘fly neighbourly’ policy at RAAF Base Williamtown to reduce aircraft 
noise for existing properties.  Developing properties within the ANEF zones, will further constrain 
the already limited opportunities for Air Force to mitigate aircraft noise impacts – both now with F/A-
18A/B Hornets and in the future with the F-35A. 
 
It is unreasonable to expect Air Force to reduce the noise impact for homeowners that knowingly 
purchase properties within ANEF zones. 
 
 



 

 

 
 


